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NOTICE TO POOL CARRIERS NO. 03-2 
 
 

The Supreme Judicial Court Will Not Review The  
Massachusetts Appeals Court Decision (In Re: Dearmon) Regarding the  

Non-Renewal of Assigned Risk Pool Policies 
 

  On July 14, 2003, we issued Notice to Pool Carriers No. 03-1 which advised that 
outside counsel for the Assigned Risk Pool would file an Application for Further Appellate 
Review of In Re: Dearmon by the Supreme Judicial Court (SJC).  On Friday, September 5, 2003, 
the SJC denied the Application for Further Appellate Review.  The SJC did not give any 
explanation for its decision, which is its usual practice with regard to such applications.  
  
 In Re: Dearmon held that an assigned risk pool policy remained in effect beyond its 
policy expiration date because the carrier’s notice of non-renewal (that was sent in accordance 
with the Assigned Risk Pool Procedures Manual) did not comply with Massachusetts General 
Laws chapter 152, section 65B ( a copy of the statute is attached). As a result, even though the 
policy term was from June 1, 1995 to June 1, 1996 and the insured did not pay the renewal 
deposit premium, the carrier was required to pay benefits for an injury that occurred on June 5, 
1996.  While the appeal to the SJC was pending, the Bureau continued to review the Dearmon 
decision as it relates to our Assigned Risk Pool Procedures.  The results of that review and 
appropriate changes to the Assigned Risk Pool Procedures will be discussed by the Bureau’s 
Governing Committee at its meeting on September 25, 2003.  
 
 We will keep you advised of further developments. In the meantime, if you have any 
questions you may contact Dan Crowley, Director of Customer Service, at 617-646-7594 or 
dcrowley@wcribma.org or me at 617-646-7553 or ekeefe@wcribma.org. 
 
 
 Ellen F. Keefe, CPCU 
        General Counsel  
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